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Industry Working Group Helps Improve Teterboro Airport

Teterboro Airport (TEB), located in Teterboro, NJ, serves as one of the busiest airports in the country for general aviation aircraft.  With the airport’s location only minutes away from New York City, TEB plays a vital role in our nation’s economy, allowing businesses from all across the country convenient access to our nation’s financial capitol.  Many businesses opt to fly via on-demand charter or through their own flight department solely because of the cost savings and convenient location of TEB.

In recent years, a series of high-profile accidents at Teterboro Airport has led nearby residents and local officials to call for significant changes to aircraft operations at TEB.  As a result of the concerns, a working group of aviation industry stakeholders was formed in December 2005 to discuss further possible changes to the airport.  The Teterboro Industry Working Group, after a series of meetings with local, state, and federal authorities, last summer agreed upon a series of recommendations that addressed many of the concerns shared by the residents.  To date, over 100 stakeholders have agreed to the recommendations and are complying with the new procedures.  

The recommendations made by the Teterboro Industry Working Group include:

· A voluntary ban on noisier, Stage II aircraft at the airport.  

· A voluntary ban on nonessential nighttime operations at the airport, from 11:00 p.m. until 6:00 a.m.  Emergency flights, including aeromedical flights, are exempted.

· The development of an airport-wide Safety Management System (SMS) at the airport.  The adoption of an SMS at TEB would require all ground-based companies to participate in an established safety program, and major charter operators at the airport would participate in a similar air-based program.  Such a comprehensive SMS would make TEB the first in the country with such a designation.

· A voluntary ban on all flight training and solo student exercises at the airport.

· The establishment of a public relations campaign designed to improve the relationship between airport stakeholders and local residents.

Since the initial rollout of the recommendations in September 2006, the number of Stage II and nighttime operations has dropped dramatically.  The working group plans to continue to meet quarterly to discuss other changes to the airport.  Many of the long-term improvements will require action by Congress and the Federal Aviation Administration (FAA).

Action Needed

Congress should work with the FAA to make TEB a priority in several technological improvements the agency is implementing at airports throughout the country.  For example, the implementation of a new type of approach system, known as R-NAV, would allow aircraft a more direct approach into the airport, avoiding lengthy circling above the highly populated surrounding.  Additionally, Congress should work with the FAA to ensure that the agency considers changes in an existing landing procedure at the airport, which brings many aircraft close to high-rise buildings and a hospital.  Recognizing that TEB is a critical airport for the entire country, Congress should ensure that the airport remains an important gateway into the commercial center of the United States.

